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Dear Parents / Carers  
 
Morning Transition 
 
The children will be going straight to class upon arrival into school starting 
Monday 25

th
 November 2024 due to the cold weather and morning logistics. 

 

School Council Ambassadors 
 
This week has been busy and fruitful.  
 
Our School Council Ambassadors held their first meeting.  
Each child spoke about what they would like to achieve and the qualities they 
felt were important to be a good leader.  Here are some of their thoughts 
 
‘I think to be a good school councillor you need to have ideas and be able to 
listen to others.’ 
 
‘I think respect and being responsible is important.’ 
 
‘Making decisions and involving each class.’ 
 
‘Spreading happiness and being kind to others.’ 
 
‘I would like to make changes to our playtime.’ 
 
‘I am interested in introducing new games.’ 
 
‘We to be responsible and set a good example.’ 
  
 
They are an ambitious and confident team who are excited to lead, inspire 
and introduce new initiatives. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We look forward to the changes they plan to make this year. 

 

God bless 
Ms Thomas 

https://twitter.com/Holy_TrinityCE


 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Our Pupil Values Ambassador this week is 

Nayila Laher 

You are exceptionally helpful and thoughtful at all times,  

Especially towards your peers. Well-done for always  

demonstrating all our school values. 

 

Our Staff Values Ambassadors this week is 

Mr Paul Chetty 

You are always willing to assist and support in all areas of 

school life, and this is very much appreciated.  

Thank you for all you do. 



 
 

 
We are in the last few weeks of November, and as we prepare for the  
advent season which leads us into the Festive season, it is worth taking 
stock of the last 11months of this year. 
 
Not only are we in the 11th month, but the year seems to have flown by so 
quick. With so many world events that have and are taking place, war in  
Israel and in the Middle East, In Russia & Ukraine, war in parts of Africa, 
devastation due to global warming as never been seen before, change of 
leadership in various countries, etc. 
 
In our own individual and family lives, I’m sure there has been so much 
that has gone on, someone close to us or that we know that has passed 
on, those battling various health challenges, family breakdowns, loss of 
jobs, and the list is endless. 
 
2024 has made and is making its own mark in all of our lives. All of the 
above might sound gloomy, but in the midst of these, there are positive 
things happening in peoples lives, in nations, etc. 
 
Advent is a time when we take stock of the year, and whatever challenges 
we have faced or are facing, whatever good things have happened or is  
happening, in all of these let us see advent as a time to be expectant. 
 
A time when we prepare to celebrate the birth of Christ that brought hope  
into the world,  the birth that assures us that all shall be well, the birth that 
assures us of peace even in the midst of storms. 

 
Advent is a Christian season of preparation and expectation for Christmas. 
 
As we prepare for advent, may God open our hearts to a renewed  
revelation and understanding of the birth of Christ.  
 
May our hearts not only be filled with joy, but be filled with the many  
blessings that comes with His birth. 
 
Have a peaceful and blessed weekend. 
   

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Holy Trinity CE will be hosting our annual Christmas  Winter Fair 
on  

Friday, the 29th of November 2024, from 3:30 pm to 5:30 pm. 
 

We are seeking donations of wine, drinks, tin biscuits, new toys, 
gift sets, perfume, etc., for our tombola. 

 
Please can all donations be handed in to the school’s office.  

As always, your support is greatly appreciated. 



 
 

As part of the Outdoor Science 
lesson data collection, Chee-

tah Class pupils  
investigated the vertebrates, 
invertebrates, flowering and 
non-flowering plants seen in 

Brockwell’s Park this autumn. 
They used a tally chart to col-

lect their data. 
 

They used a tally chart to  
collect their data. They will be 

going in Spring and Summer to 
collect more data and see how 

their  
local environment changes 



Bunny Class Excellent 98% 

Badger Class Needs to improve 86% 

Bear Class Excellent 98% 

Puma Class Good 91% 

Panther Class Excellent 97% 

Cheetah Class Needs to improve 88% 

Lion Class Excellent 97% 

Tiger Class Good 91% 

Our registers close at 9am every day.  

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

The second edition of our Online Safety  
Newsflash can be found on the next page 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 27th November—Bus Day (YR6) 
 29th November: Christmas Fair 
 5th December: Cycle Confident (Yrs 3 & 4) 
 5th December: Violin Performance (YR5) 
 12th December: Christmas Jumper Day 
 17th December: Christmas Church Service 
 19th December: Great Achievers Celebration 

Term Start Date Finish Date 

 

Number of Days 

  Autumn One 
  

Term One (2024) 

Wednesday 4th September 2024 
Children return to school 

Monday 2nd  and Tuesday 3rd September – 
INSET Days 

Friday 25th October 
 

38 days 
  

 

Holiday Monday 28th October Friday 1st November  

  Autumn Two 
  

Term Two Monday 4th November 

  
Thursday 19th  December 
Friday 20th December INSET 
Day 

 

34 days 
 

Holiday Monday 23rd  December Friday 3rd  January 2025  

  Spring One 
  

Term Three (2025) 

Tuesday 7th January 2025 
Children return to school 
Monday 6th   – INSET Day Friday 14th February 

29 days 
  

Holiday Monday 17th February Friday 21st  February  

  Spring Two 
  

Term Four Monday 24th February 

 
 

 Friday 4th April 

 

30 days 

Holiday Monday 7th April Monday 21st April  

  Summer One 
  

Term Five  
Tuesday 22

nd
 April 

 

 
Friday 23

rd
 May 

23 days 

Bank Holiday Monday 26th May 2025   

Holiday Tuesday 27th May Friday 30th  May  

  Summer Two 
  

Term Six 
Monday 2nd June INSET Day 

Tuesday  3rd June 
Children return to school 

  
Tuesday 22nd  July 

 
36 days 

   

Total = 195 days 
 

Total Teaching Days = 190 
Days 

 





 World Harvest Christian Centre Church in South Norwood has Food Bank 
every 2wks (Wednesdays). 

Their produce are all from Waitrose, and they are of very high quality. Their 
Christmas collection includes fresh meats, cooked meats, fresh vegeta-

bles, milk, bread, ready meals, Dips, etc. 

This Christmas they will be having abundance of food on the 24th of De-
cember and they have extended an invite to Holy Trinity  

Parents to come and collect what they need.  
 

There is no limit to what you can have, so please do go there with quit a 
few carrier bags. 

If you are interested, please do call the school office on 
 (0208 674 9051) so we can have your name and contact number.  

 
We will then pass this onto the church. This is to help them  

prepare and know numbers as take for this is filling up quickly. 
 

Please do not turn up at the church without informing the school office, if 
you turn up and they don’t have your details before hand, you will not be 

allowed in. 

This is to ensure that there is control and order at the door on the day. 

If you have already informed the office via email, please you do not need to 
call the office again, we have received your email and you have been  

reserved a place. 
 

More details will be provided to your nearer the time. Thank you. 










